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DEAR FRIENDS
GREETINGS IN JESUS FROM CHILE.  I THINK I HAVE BEEN IN TOUCH WITH MOST OF YOU WHO HAVE INTERNET.  IT WAS GOOD TO MEET SOME OF YOU WHEN I VISITED ENGLAND WITH MY GRANDSON FELIPE IN FEB-MARCH. HIS DESIRE TO SEE SNOW FALLING WAS FULFILLED AS ON OUR FIRST DAY IN ENGLAND WE WOKE UP TO A BRIGHT SUNNY MORNING WITH A WHITE BLANKET COVERING EVERYWHERE OUTSIDE, AND AFTER BREAKFAST FELIPE WENT AND MADE HIS FIRST ENGLISH SNOWMAN!  OUR MONTH’S VISIT WENT VERY QUICKLY BUT WE DID A LOT IN A SHORT TIME, VISITING ALL THE SIGHTS OF LONDON, EX-MISSIONARIES IN LONDON AND EASTBOURNE WHO ALL GAVE US HOSPITALITY.  THANK YOU ALL FOR MAKING US FEEL AT HOME.VISITING FAMILY AND FRIENDS.  ONE OF THE MOST EMOTIONAL OCCASIONS WAS OUR LAST SUNDAY WHEN MY HOME CHURCH, THE GOOD SHEPHERD, ROMFORD, SENT A TAXI TO HIGH ONGAR, WHERE WE WERE STAYING WITH MY BROTHER JOHN, TO TAKE US TO CHURCH.  THAT VERY MORNING I REMEMBERED IT HAD BEEN 45 YEARS TO THE DAY THAT THE REV RICHARD RAYNER HAD LAID HANDS UPON ME AND SENT ME TO CHILE, SO I ASKED THE ELDERS OF THE CHURCH TO SEND ME ANEW!  I HOPE I LIVE UP TO THEIRS AND GOD’S EXPECTATIONS.

                                                                                                                                                                 BY GOD’S GRACE I FEEL HIS LOVE, PRESENCE, PROTECTION AND TEACHING WITH A GREAT JOY IN MY LIFE.  I KNOW THIS IS AN ANSWER TO YOUR PRAYERS.  ALBERTO TOO IS FEELING HEALTHY AND STRONG IN HIS LORD JESUS; THOUGH SOMETIMES HIS ARMS ACHE THROUGH CHOPPING WOOD TO KEEP THE HOME FIRE BURNING, HIS SPIRITUAL FIRE NEVER CEASES.

WE CONTINUE TO VISIT THE CHURCHES IN MAQUEHUE ZONE.  I TOOK ON THE PRESIDENCY OF THE ‘WOMEN IN ACTION’ MEETINGS ON THURSDAYS TO TEACH A NEWER CHRISTIAN (WHO HAS RECENTLY RETIRED FROM TEACHING AND IS STUDYING IN THE RURAL BIBLE SCHOOL) HOW TO DO IT!  SO WE ARE BOTH LEARNING TOGETHER WITH THIS NEW EXPERIENCE!  SHE IS ALSO A MEMBER OF THE CHURCH COUNCIL.  OUR PASTOR, JOSE PINO, AND MARISOL, HIS WIFE, ARE STUDYING IN THE DIOCESAN INSTITUTE IN SANTIAGO FOR 2 YEARS. PRAY FOR THEM AND FOR THEIR CHILDREN, ALSO CHURCH LEADER HERE ELIAS MILLANGUIR.  NEXT SUNDAY WE ARE TO CELEBRATE OUR CHURCH’S ANIVERSARY - APPROX 111 YEARS!!  SO EVERYONE WILL BE PARTICIPATING.

DURING THE WINTER WE HAVE HAD SEVERAL VIGILS, FROM 9 PM TILL 2 OR 3 AM.  ON WEDNESDAY NIGHTS WE HAVE FAMILY HOUSE MEETINGS.  FOUR TIMES A YEAR WE HAVE A ZONAL WOMEN’S MEETING, WHERE THE 8 CHURCHES IN THE ZONE ALL GET TOGETHER FOR A MORNING OF BIBLE TEACHING AND WORSHIP.  THE HIGHLIGHT OF ONE OF THESE MEETINGS WAS THE VISIT OF VERONICA VEGA, A FRIEND OF THE FAMILY FOR 20 YEARS, A YOUNG WOMAN MISSIONARY, FROM THE ANGLICAN CONGREGATION IN SAN PEDRO, CONCEPCION, CHILE, WHO GAVE A TESTIMONY OF HER WORK AND THE PERSECUTION OF THE CHRISTIAN CHURCH IN INDIA.  PRAY THAT GOD WILL OPEN THE DOOR FOR HER RETURN; SHE NEEDS A NEW VISA TO RE-ENTER INDIA.
A  GREAT LOSS TO THE REGIONAL MINISTRY WAS THE DEATH OF THE SON OF THE MAQUEHUE HOSPITAL AMBULANCE DRIVER ROSAMEL HUECHE.  DANILO BRAVELY FOUGHT BONE CANCER FOR OVER FOUR YEARS; HE HAD STUDIED IN TEMUCO AND IN C.E.P.(THE ANGLICAN THEOLOGICAL INSTITUTE IN SANTIAGO) AND HAD BEEN PASTORING THE TRINITY CONGREGATION IN TEMUCO UNTIL JUNE 2009.  HE WAS 30 YEARS OLD, AND LEFT A FAITHFUL AND LOVING CHRISTIAN TESTIMONY.
ALL OF OUR CHILDREN EXCEPT JOANNA (WHO IS A PSYCHOLOGIST AND HAS 3 CHILDREN) AND RESPECTIVE HUSBANDS AND WIFE WORKED IN PORT MONTT IN THE SALMON INDUSTRY, WHICH BECAUSE OF A VIRUS MADE MANY FOLKS REDUNDANT.  THIS WAS THE CASE FOR KARINA AND HER HUSBAND WHO MOVED TO COHYAIQUE, MORE THAN 1000 KMS. SOUTH.  SERGIO IS NOW TEACHING TELECOMMUNICATIONS IN A HIGH SCHOOL THERE, THE TOWN OF HIS BIRTH.  THEY HAVE 3 CHILDREN, AND OBVIOUSLY KARINA MISSES THE REST OF THE FAMILY.  I WILL BE VISITING THEM, D.V., NEXT WEEK FOR TOMMY´S 3rd BIRTHDAY.  JENNY, JOHNNY´S WIFE, WAS ALSO MADE REDUNDANT; THEY HAVE 2 BOYS. ELIZABETH, FELIPE’S (17) AND BENJAMIN’S (11) MUM, IS EXPECTING TWINS IN JANUARY!!
IN MY DEVOTIONAL MESSAGE IN OUR ‘WOMAN IN ACTION’ GROUP TODAY, WE STUDIED PSALM 148 AND THE IMPORTANCE OF WORSHIP, AND ENDED UP WITH ROM.8:35-39: “NOTHING CAN SEPARATE US FROM THE LOVE OF GOD DEMONSTRATED BY OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST WHEN HE DIED FOR US”.
THANK YOU FOR YOUR PRAYERS AND E-MAILS, I FEEL SO PRIVELEGED TO HAVE INTERNET HERE IN MY HOUSE AND CAN COMMUNICATE WITH A TOUCH OF THE FINGERS!  I´M NOT SURE IF THIS IS A BELATED MID-YEAR LETTER OR AN EARLY CHRISTMAS ONE, BUT FOR US SPRING IS IN FULL SWING, AND THE BLUEBELLS, PRIMROSES, APPLE BLOSSOM AND FRUIT TREES LEAVING A BEAUTIFUL CARPET OF PETALS, SEEM TO BE ENERGIZING.

I WOULD LIKE TO ASK FOR PRAYER FOR MY NIECE AND GOD-CHILD JEAN, WHO IS 50, AND HAS BEEN DIAGNOSED AS HAVING  MOTOR NEURONE DISEASE, WITH NOT A GOOD PROGNOSIS, SHE LIVES IN SOUTHEND.

ALBERTO JOINS ME IN SENDING HIS CHRISTIAN GREETINGS AND LOVE IN JESUS 
